
 

Dear Families,  

We have reached the end of another half term and this one has raced by! 

It has been a good start to the new calendar year and continuation of the academic year. Across 

the school our students continue to model our core values of Integrity, Commitment and Respect, 

allowing them to make good progress across the curriculum.  

At the midway point of this school year, DCS reviewed attendance across all MOD Schools and I am delighted 

that, as a school, we lead the way in almost every measure with a school attendance very close to our target 

(96%) at 95.6% and significantly higher than the national average of 92%. Thank you to all of our parents in 

support of our shared effort to promote excellent school attendance. 

As we embark upon the half term break, I hope that all of our families manage some quality time together and 

look forward to welcoming everyone back into school on Monday  24th February at 0800 hrs.    

14th February 2025| Issue 99 

Upcoming School Events 

Week Commencing 17th February 

 

All Week 

 

Half Term 

School closed to students and staff 

Week Commencing 24th February 

Monday 24th February  

Tuesday 25th February 

Wednesday 26th February 

Thursday 27th February 

 

 

Friday 28th February 

Week 2 

The new term begins at 0800 hrs 

Year 7 Parent Afternoon : 1430—1700 hrs 

Year 11 GCSE Food Practical Examination—All Day 

SJS Coffee Morning 0800—1000 hrs 

Bookings required via SJS.enquiries@modschools.org    

Year 11 GCSE Food Practical Examination—All Day 

Duke of Edinburgh Silver Expedition 

Week Commencing 3rd March 

All Week 

 

Tuesday 4th March  

Wednesday 5th March  

Thursday 6th March 

 

 

Friday  7th March 

Week 1 

National Careers Week 2025 

Year 12 Design My Future Trip 

Peer Review of St John’s School 

Aspire Programme Launch: Year 7 Parent Information Event @ 1500hrs 

World Book Day 

Year 11 Geography Fieldwork 

Headteacher’s Surgery :  0900—1000 hrs @ Akrotiri Hive 

Year 11 Geography Fieldwork 

mailto:SJS.enquiries@modschools.org
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This week at St John’s School 

Our students set off in typically British and very 

changeable weather conditions on Wednesday as 

the undertook their Duke of Edinburgh Bronze 

practice expedition. They endured hail, heavy rain 

sunshine and blue skies in temperatures that 

hovered around the mid to low teens, perfect for 

such an expedition and well done to all who took 

part! 
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Year 7 Parents’ Afternoon 

Tuesday 25th February 1430—1700 hrs 

Have you made your appointments? Appointments must be made in advance 

of the Parent Afternoon. Appointments can only be made through My Child 

at School (MCAS) App.  

 

Trouble Registering?  

Should you encounter difficulties it is possible the email address we have for 

you is out of date. To update your email address or to notify us of difficulties 

please email Mrs Twyford who will gladly assist you in logging on. Mrs 

Twyford’s email is Hayley.Twyford@modschools.org   

Let’s be friends! 

Be sure to add us as a friend of Facebook to keep up to 

date with what is happening at St John’s School 

Leavers - Year 7 to 12 

Sadly this academic year will see a significant 

number of students leave St John’s School. We 

are aware that a number of you are starting to 

receive details of your next posting. 

If you know you will be leaving us before the new academic year, please can you inform the School 

Office as soon as possible by completing a Departure Form. This will help us ensure that your child has 

a smooth transition to their new school and that all the information required is prepared and ready to 

send across to them. This also includes children in Year 11. If you are unsure of exact dates, or current-

ly do not have a school confirmed, please still complete the form as these details can be added at a lat-

er time. 

If you have any queries regarding this, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Parkinson on 00357 2596 

3888 or alternatively you can email at Kate.Parkinson@modschools.org.     

mailto:Hayley.Twyford@modschools.org
https://www.stjohnsschoolcyprus.com/admission/leaving-us/
mailto:Kate.Parkinson@modschools.org


 

Extra Curricular Opportunities 
We have managed to capture an overview of all of the different extra curricular opportunities available to our 

students outside of school hours across the Western Sovereign Base Area and locally in the Republic of Cyprus.  

The summary document with details relating to days and times can be found on our website. 

Students and parents are encouraged to visit this page to find out what is available.    

 

Please note that the activities listed  are not organised or supervised by St John’s School. The school does not endorse or take 
responsibility for any aspect of these events, including safety, supervision, or content.  

Parents and guardians should assess the suitability of these activities and make their own arrangements directly with the organisers. 
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https://www.stjohnsschoolcyprus.com/information/extra-curricular-activity/
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Internet Safety Week 
On Tuesday we were treated to an 

excellent assembly led by Mr 

Kingston-Bray who reminded us of 

the trappings of phishing scams that 

find their way all to often into our 

email inboxes. It is all too easy to fall 

victim to such scams and great care 

must be taken by all of us to avoid 

the loss of personal data, money 

and/or damage to our computers 

through virus. Key Stage 3 illustrated 

just how easy it is to fall victim, 

setting a phishing trap that targeted 

teachers with enticing offers that 

were clicked by 65% of our staff.    

 

Phishing in numbers: 

• An estimated 3.4 billion emails a DAY are sent by cyber criminals  

• More than 90% of all successful cyber attacks start with a phishing email  

• One in 5 people click phishing email links  

• Cybercrime costs the world $10.5 trillion annually by 2025 - 3rd largest economy  

 

 

Year 11 Core Mock Examinations 
Students in Year 11 will sit a final round of mock examinations in English, Maths and Science on 

Monday 17th and Tuesday 18th of March. Further exams will then take place on Monday 24th and 

Tuesday 25th of March. Schedules have already been circulated and the times of the exams will reflect 

the times of the Summer Series. To accurately reflect the Summer Series students are permitted to 

come into school for 1015hrs on the day of their exam. Buses will leave from : 

• Akrotiri @ approximately 0930hrs 

• Paramali @ approximately 1005hrs 



 

Our School Show—The Wizard of Oz 

Earlier this week we took the very difficult decision to 

postpone our upcoming school show—The Wizard of 

Oz. This decision came as a result of the absence of a 

colleague who has been instrumental in the 

successful delivery of our previous school shows. I 

personally spoke to parents of our cast and then, 

together with Mr Dixon, our cast members. 

Understandably they are all extremely disappointed, having already committed hours to rehearsing. 

We have not given up on putting this show on in the coming months and our students are also keen to 

do so. Should putting on the show become a possibility, we will confirm revised dates in due course, 

get back to our rehearsals and publish the performance dates accordingly.    

 

School Planners 

There has been an absence of student planners at St 

John’s School for a number of years. However, over 

recent months students and staff have expressed a 

desire to reintroduce student planners to help keep 

track of assignments, home learning and revision.  

Responding to this growing interest, we are going to trial 

the use of a cost effective student planner which will be 

issued to students after half term. These diaries are not 

only for logging homework and deadlines, but can be 

used to plan and organise revision for any upcoming 

assessments and examinations. 

It is hoped that by using the planner that students can 

develop stronger time management skills, ensuring that 

they stay on top of tasks and do not feel overwhelmed. 

The diaries include space for students to note down 

their weekly timetable, giving them a clear view of their 

week and helping them balance their academic and 

personal commitments.  

It is expected that students will bring their planner to school each and every day. We will review their 

use and effectiveness to evaluate their potential use in future academic years. 
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St John’s School Writers 
Year 8 are studying William Shakespeare’s ‘The Tempest’ this term and exploring complex themes that 

arise from the text.  The following essay maturely assesses the relationship between Caliban and 

Prospero through the lens of colonialism and the power or language.  Well done Lola! 

 

Why is Caliban so angry with Prospero? 

Caliban is angry because Prospero usurped Caliban and took the 

island from him. Caliban states that “this island is mine, by Sycorax 

my mother, which thou tak’st from me.” This suggests that Caliban’s 

mother gave him the island but Prospero came along and took 

control of the island away from Caliban. “The Tempest,” one of 

Shakespeare’s comedies, has many links to colonialism and the idea 

of people coming to foreign lands, taking control of the land and 

enslaving the indigenous population. Prospero came to Caliban’s 

island and expected that Caliban would willingly give him the island 

when realistically the island has sentimental value as Caliban’s dead 

mother gave it to him.  This idea is similar to the colonisation that 

was going on in the world at that time. It could be argued that 

Prospero does not have a proper reason to own the island. Caliban 

has every right to want his island back and to be annoyed with Prospero. 

Caliban is also angry with Prospero because Prospero would not let Caliban speak in his native language. 

Caliban says to Prospero “the red plague rid you for learning me your language.” This shows that 

Prospero would not let Caliban speak in the language that he knows and would have been taught by his 

mother. Prospero taught him Italian so they could communicate with each other better but really it is so 

that Prospero has more power and he can understand everything that Caliban is saying.  When 

colonising another land, the language of the colonisers would be imposed upon the indigenous people 

so any plots against them would be understood. Caliban’s personal identity is being taken away from 

him. When Prospero forces him to speak Italian Caliban does not get to be who he wants to be and 

Prospero forces him to do what he wants. Caliban has a right to be angry as Prospero is making him 

speak a language just so he can understand him. If Prospero wanted to understand Caliban why would 

he not learn Caliban’s language? It is unfair to Caliban. 

Lola L-S (Y8)  
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